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inside
Ongoing Formation 

	♦ 2023/24 Sabbaticals - PNAC
	♦ 	2023/24 - Tantur Ecumenical Institute
	♦ 	St Augustine’s Seminary, Toronto, Canada
	♦ 	Pontificium Institutum Altioris Latinitatis, 

Rome

2023/2024
Dates To Remember 

Christmas at the Cathedral
from 14 to 25 December, St Mary’s Cathedral

Vad Legislation and ACBC document,  
“To witness and to accompany  

with Christian Hope” 
ZOOM on 

1 February 2024 at 2pm

Clergy Afternoon Retreat
23 February 2024, St John Bosco, Engadine

Clergy Formation: People Management
5 and 6 March 2024 (2 day course)

St Martha’s Leichhardt
(Please note these dates have changed  

from previous Ad Clerum)

Live In 2024 Clergy Conference
8 to 11 April 2024, Novotel Wollongong

Intercultural Clergy Programme for 2024
29 April – 1 May – S1 (Varroville)

12 – 14 August - S2 (Mulgoa)
4 - 6 November – S3 (Varroville)

(Please note S2 date and venue has changed)

December 2023
Newsletter of the  

Archbishop of Sydney
Circular No. 6/2023

A Short Message From  
Archbishop Anthony Fisher OP

Dear Fellow Priests and Deacons
My Fraternal greetings to you all!

I would like to thank all of you who attended our Advent 
Clergy gathering at the beginning of the month. As always, 
it was a great opportunity to get together in a spirit of frater-
nity, to wrap-up the year and ready ourselves for Christmas 
and the new year. I also extend my thanks to the many who 
joined me at St Mary’s Cathedral for the funeral of Mons. 
Bill Mullins, a senior priest of the Archdiocese and much 
loved figure in the chancery.

I recently had the pleasure of attending the Purpose Con-
ference 2023, the first Archdiocesan-run youth festival. It 
was a wonderful expression of the vibrant faith of our young 
people. As well as Mass, they had the opportunity to pray 
in front of the Blessed Sacrament, hear from inspirational 
speakers and connect with other young people alive with 
the fire of the Holy Spirit. A big thanks to all who played a 
part in this wonderful event.

As we move from Advent to Christmas and the joyful ar-
rival of Christ the Prince of Peace, we continue to keep in 
our prayers those suffering as a result of conflicts throughout 
the globe. May the God of hope who fills our hearts with His 
unwavering comfort, console all of those impacted by war, 
violence and hatred. 

I pray that the infinite yet tiny God, the vulnerable yet all-
powerful God, the ancient yet newborn God, will bring you 
and all your loved ones renewed hope and energy for the 
year ahead this Christmas. Hold Him to your heart as He 
holds you to His. 

God bless you all! Merry Christmas! 

As always, please be assured of  
my continued prayers for all of you!

+ Archbishop Anthony
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PLEASE PRAY...

For the repose of the souls of all our 
deceased clergy and especially for:
Mr Alberto Landa Tenen - RIP
Father of Fr Gustavo Criollo, Administrator of Auburn Parish
1 December 2023

Mrs Christine McCarthy – RIP
Mother of Fr James McCarthy, Parish Priest of Cronulla, and 
the wife of John McCarthy KC, Chair of the Archdiocesan 
Anti-Slavery Taskforce
29 November 2023

Mr John Caraciol D'Cruz – RIP
Father of Fr Ronny D’Cruz, Assistant Priest of Pagewood 
Parish
13 November 2023

Rev William Mullins - RIP
Former De La Salle Brother. Former official of the Vatican’s 
Congregation for Catholic Education. Oldest incardinated 
priest of the Archdiocese. Assistant Secretary at the 
Archdiocesan Chancery
16th November 2023

Rev Kenneth Sargent - RIP
Former Parish Priest of Bondi Beach, Miranda and 
Woollahra 
28 October 2023

Rev John Alt - RIP
Former Parish Priest of Meadowbank and Lidcombe
27 October 2023

For those that are sick  
in our community...
Mgr Anthony Doherty, Mgr Vince Redden, Mgr John 
Usher, Fr Thanh Nguyen, Fr Joseph Aikkaramattam, 
Mgr Frank Coorey, Fr Don Willoughby, Fr Noel Short, 
Fr David Coffey and Fr Michael Kelly who are currently 
unwell.

For special anniversaries occurring  
in December, January and February
I ask that you download the attached lists:   (December), 
and   (January) and   (February) pray for our brother 
priests who have gone before us and for those who are 
celebrating their Anniversary of Ordination.

I RECENTLY MADE THE 
FOLLOWING APPOINTMENTS
CLERICAL APPOINTMENTS:

Rev Lewi Barakat 
Appointed Administrator and Acting Dean to St Mary’s 
Cathedral, Administrator of St Philip Howard Parish, Norfolk 
Island and Sacred Heart Parish, Darlinghurst from 1 January 
2024 for the duration of the Dean’s sabbatical leave. 

Rev Joti Bilowalu CM 
Reappointed Parish Priest of the Parish of St Vincent's, 
Ashfield from 24 January 2024. 

Rev William Chow
Appointed Part-Time Chaplain at Bankstown Hospital from 
21 September 2023 for a term of three years. 

Rev Reginald Chua OP 
Reappointed Chaplain to the University of Notre Dame 
Australia until 29 March 2025. 

Rev Ronny D’Cruz 
Appointed Assistant Priest of the Parish of Our Lady of the 
Annunciation, Pagewood from 4 November 2023.

Very Rev Michael de Stoop 
Reappointed Rector the Seminary of the Good Shepherd 
from 1 January 2023 for a term of three years. 

Very Rev Dominic Dinh 
Reappointed Parish Priest of the Parish of St John the 
Baptist, Bonnyrigg from 1 November 2023 for a term of 
six years. 

Rev Zeljko Evetovic 
Appointed Assistant Priest of the Parish of Our Lady of 
Fatima, Caringbah from 4 November 2023. 

Very Rev Peter Kwak 
Appointed Dean of the St George Deanery from 1 January 
2024 for a term of three years. 

Rev Emmanuel Lubega 
Appointed Assistant Priest of the Parish of Our Lady of 
Fatima, Kingsgrove from 18 November 2023. 

Rev John Macdonald 
Appointed Parish Priest of the Parish of St Peter, Surry Hills 
from 1 May 2023 for a term of six years.

https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/RIPs-and-Ordination-Dates-December-2023.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/RIPs-and-Ordination-Dates-January-2024.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/RIPs-and-Ordination-Dates-February-2024.pdf
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Rev Mani Malana 
Reappointed Parish Priest of the Parish of the Holy Family, 
Menai from 1 December 2023 for a term of six years. 

Rev Benjamin Saliba 
Appointed Assistant Priest at the Parish of St Mary's 
Cathedral from 1 January 2024. 

Very Rev Sebastian Savarimuthu 
Appointed Dean of the Concord Deanery from 1 January 
2024 for a term of three years. 

Rev Mr Adrian Suyanto 
Appointed Deacon at the Parish of St Aloysius of Gonzaga, 
Cronulla from 16 December 2023. 

Rev Mr Likisone Tominiko 
Appointed Deacon at the Parish of the Holy Family, Menai 
from 2 December 2023. 

Very Rev Julian Wellspring 
Reappointed a Member of the Senate of the Catholic 
Institute of Sydney from 1 December 2023 for a term of 
three years.

NON-CLERICAL APPOINTMENTS
Ms Lisa Bartak 
Reappointed ex officio Chair of the Archdiocesan 
Sponsorship Committee from 9 November 2023. 

Ms Rebecca Davies 
Reappointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Sponsorship 
Committee from 9 November 2023 for a term of three 
years. 

Ms Loretta Di Mento
Reappointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Risk 
Committee from 17 November 2023 for a term of one year. 

Ms Monica Doumit 
Reappointed a Member of the Senate of the Catholic 
Institute of Sydney from 1 December 2023 for a term of 
three years. 

Sr Susanna Edmunds OP 
Appointed Dean of Studies at the Seminary of the Good 
Shepherd from 27 January 2022 for a term of five years. 

Ms Karen Hope 
Appointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Finance Council 
from 1 January 2023 for a term of three years. 

Professor Emerita Margaret Mary Kearns
Appointed a Trustee of the Trustees of the Catholic Aged 
Care Sydney (TCACS) from 23 November 2023 for a term 
of three years. 

Mr Anthony Kendrick 
Appointed Coordinator of Human Formation at the 
Seminary of the Good Shepherd from 1 December 2023 
for a term of three years. 

Dr Sandra Lynch
Reappointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Curia from 
1 December 2023 for a term of two years. 

Mr Samuel Mikhael 
Appointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Sponsorship 
Committee from 1 January 2024 for a term of three years. 

Ms Helen Morassut
Reappointed an ex officio Member of the Archdiocesan 
Sponsorship Committee from 9 November 2023.

Professor Marina Papic 
Appointed a Director of the Board of Sydney Archdiocesan 
Catholic Early Childhood Services Ltd Company from 
1 January 2024 for a term of three years.

Hon Barbara Perry 
Appointed a Trustee of the Trustees of the Catholic Aged 
Care Sydney (TCACS) from 23 November 2023 for a term 
of three years. 

Ms Fiorella Spagnolo 
Appointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Sponsorship 
Committee from 9 November 2023 for a term of three years. 

Professor Cate Thill 
Reappointed a Director of Sydney Catholic Schools Limited 
from 11 September 2023 for a term of three years.

ONGOING FORMATION  
OF CLERGY

Zoom on Vad Legislation and ACBC 
document, “To witness and to 
accompany with Christian Hope” 
1 February 2024 at 2pm 
Euthanasia was legalized in NSW on 28 November. It is 
important that we understand how the legislation works 
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and how we can best respond. A conference via zoom link 
will be held on 1 February 2024, at 2pm for ninety minutes. 
There will be time for:
	� A short briefing on the legislation;
	� How Catholic aged care facilities have responded;
	� Discussion regarding how we might best offer pastoral 

care to those considering euthanasia, with reference 
to the recent ACBC document, “To witness and to 
accompany with Christian Hope”.

Please do come along if possible. Difficult pastoral situ-
ations are sure to arise in the coming months and years 
and we need to be prepared to offer pastoral care that is 
compassionate, clear and faithful.

Clergy Formation Programme  
for 2024
The Ongoing Formation of Clergy Formation for 2024 is 
looking to be another year of great opportunities clergy. 

Live In 2024 Clergy Conference
8 to 11 April 2024
Novotel Wollongong
Please note these dates in your diaries, as all priests min-
istering in our parishes and agencies are expected to at-
tend this important gathering. If you anticipate any other 
commitments arising on these dates, please move the 
commitments or arrange for a supply priest (e.g. from a 
religious congregation) to cover you.  

Registrations should be open before Christmas.

Find Rest for Your Soul:  
An Afternoon Retreat. 
We will start the New Year off, with an opportunity to step 
out of busy parish life and connect in with God at Find Rest 
for Your Soul: An Afternoon Retreat. This year Fr John 
Armstrong, will lead the  afternoon with the theme being 

"Always busy about many things… come to rest awhile.” 
This draws on the Transfiguration of how we seek to 

meet God both in the activities of each day and the cloud 
of unknowing. 

The afternoon allows us time aside to listen to the voice 
of God through the prayer of Lectio Divina, quiet time, ado-
ration, and Evening Prayer. Building on the text of Mark 
9.2-10 we will explore how to meet God who says, This is 
my beloved son, listen to him. 

The Emmanuel Community will accompany clergy during 
the afternoon. The afternoon retreat will be held at St John 
Bosco at Engadine. 

The programme for the afternoon will be as follows:
2.00pm	 Afternoon Tea and Gathering 
2.25pm	 Welcome and Prayer
2.30pm	 Reflection led by Fr John Armstrong
	 Silence
3.30pm	 Exposition
4.30pm	 Reconciliation
5.15pm	 Reposition
5.30pm	 Evening Prayer
6.15pm	 Pre-Dinner Drinks
6.30pm	 Dinner

You can register now by clicking on the link: 

Clergy Formation  
Training Programme:
This year we started our Clergy Formation Training Pro-
gramme to help newly appointed Administrators and Par-
ish Priests (and some not so new) understand better their 
administrative duties and responsibilities. The modules 
added in 2023 were Finance and People Management. 

In 2024 we continue to grow this programme and have 
added Governance and Change Management. 

Worklogic’s Conversations that Matter and Professional 
Conduct in the Workplace with Samantha Edwards will 
once again be offered to clergy. 

The training dates to put in your diary are as follows:

date clergy training location

5 and 6 
March

People Management
(2-day course)

St Martha’s
Leichhardt

5 June Conversations that Matter 
(Worklogics)

St Martha’s
Leichhardt

12 June Professional Conduct  
in the Workplace
(Worklogics)

St Martha’s
Leichhardt

6 and 7 
August

Governance
(2-day course)

St Martha’s
Leichhardt

1 October Change Management St Martha’s
Leichhardt

8 and 9 
October

Finance A & B Venue TBC

12 November Sacraments:  
Marriage workshop

St Martha’s
Leichhardt

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1SFPraE_UGB3ALY9vXN8j5PLPXMCiESB4SCgHpNgizLA/viewform?edit_requested=true


Ad Clerum • December 2023	 5

If you are interested in any of these courses, please click 
here   to express your interest. 	

Other formation opportunities offered this year, will in-
clude our:
	� 	Live In Clergy Conference from 8 – 11 April.  
The registrations and final details will be out very soon. 
	� 	Intercultural Clergy Programme 2024 (See Link below 

for dates).
The full calendar to date is attached here   You are 

invited to take a look and place any of these courses in 
your diary for 2024.

If you would like to be part of any of these formation 
sessions please register your interest via the provided links 
(where available) or contact Maria Cavallaro: 0466 486 101 
or maria.cavallaro@sydneycatholic.org

Fr Paul Monkerud
Chair, Ongoing Formation of Clergy Committee

Ponticial University of  
the Holy Cross Foundation  
Scholarship Opportunity
The Pontifical University of the Holy Cross Foundation is 
once again offering a scholarship for study in the 2024-25 
academic year. For more details please click on the link 

Ponticia Universita Gregoriana
The Pontifica Universita Gregoriana is inviting clergy and 
lay leaders from the Archdiocese to the Renewal Pro-
gramme for Missionaries in 2024. 
Please click here   for further information.

Licentiate in Theology and Patristic Studies 
St Augustine’s Seminary, Toronto, Canada
St Augustine’s Seminary in Toronto is launching their Licen-
tiate in Theology and Patristic Studies. The Licentiate has 
been approved by the Dicastery for Culture and Education. 
For more information please click on the link 

Recommended online retreat
Recommended online retreat options for clergy who are 
interested can be accessed here:   and   

The Bollettino from the Vatican
Stay up to date with the latest news from the Vatican   

Cenacles of Prayer for Clergy
You are invited to the Cenacles of Prayer for Clergy It takes 
about 40 minutes and is followed by fellowship with tea,  

coffee and snacks. The cenacle is held on the second 
Wednesday of the month at St. Bernadette's, Carlton at 
1.30pm and is hosted by Fr Gabriel Ballawig. All are welcome.

IMPORTANT MATTERS 

Christmas at the Cathedral
Please find attached a flyer   for the Christmas at the 
Cathedral event from 14 to 25 December 2023 for you to 
start advertising in your parish.

Who Needs a Working with  
Children Check?
Following further discussions within the Safeguarding Of-
fice in response to parish concerns, and given new advice 
from the Office of the Children’s Guardian, we have been 
able to refine the list of persons in parish roles who re-
quire a WWCC. The Government is now emphasising that 
the WWCC applies to those in ‘face to face child related 
work’. Accordingly, we have now determined that readers/
lectors, and collectors and wardens, no longer require a 
WWCC. Please see the attached form for the revised list-
ings. Note that those volunteers who no longer require 
a WWCC do not have to engage in formal safeguarding 
training and induction etc, though obviously there should 
be suitable local ‘induction’ processes for all our employ-
ees and volunteers. In some cases, it may be appropriate 
to conduct other background checks on employees or 
volunteers (e.g. the National Criminal Check) which are 
quite straightforward (and do not bring with them all the 
associated requirements of the WWCC system.). If you 
have questions about this change, please contact the 
Safeguarding Office 

Clergy Donations for Funerals
The Council of Priests recently discussed the new context 
in which donations are commonly being made to clergy 
officiating at funerals and requiem masses. A discussion 
document and commentary have been prepared by the 
Clergy Remuneration System for consideration in the 
Deaneries. This is an important new issue, now that fu-
neral directors are commonly requiring invoices prior to 
payment of any donation to the church or clergy, and for 
this and other reasons, it is likely that such donations will 
need to be managed through the payroll system. Please 
discuss this matter in your deaneries as a matter of ur-
gency, so that your representatives are in a position to 
contribute to future consideration at the Council of Priests 

 and   

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1DTVB5XFXM8CSP8EdpJtMUjm9gl02Zm-pLclNZhrMQQI/edit
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/2024-OFCC-Calendar-of-Events-SC.docx
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/20231124-Fm-Frank-CASADESUS-Pontifical-University-of-the-Holy-Cross-Foundation-re-scholarship-for-CAS-priest.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/20230705-Fm-Fr-Daniel-HUANG-SJ-Pontifical-Gregorian-University-encl-brochure-Renewal-Program-for-Missionaries-2024.pdf
https://staugustines.on.ca/registration-update
https://jisa.org.au/upcoming-events/
https://stpaulcenter.com./priests/
https://press.vatican.va/content/salastampa/en/bollettino.html
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Christmas-at-the-Cathedral-A4-Ad-Clerum-v1.0.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/Fact-Sheet-Who-needs-a-Working-With-Children-Check-as-at-6-December-2023.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/7.1-FUNERAL-PAYMENTS-PROPOSAL-FOR-ARCHDIOCESE-OF-SYDNEY-Oct-2023.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/Funeral-donations-GG.pdf
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Euthanasia -  
A Guide to Pastoral Care
The ACBC has just published this timely guide for clergy, 
pastoral ministers and carers, and for family members who 
are faced with the situation of people, perhaps their own 
loved ones, who are considering euthanasia or assisted 
suicide (which have now been legalised in NSW). This 
guide outlines principles of pastoral accompaniment and 
conscience formation which will be of assistance to priests 
in many different contexts. 

Please make this document, or the link to it, available to 
your parishioners   And the internet link 

The Dubia Response: - Freemasonry
As you may be aware, in response to a query from the 
Bishop of Dumaguete in the Philippines, the Dicastery for 
the Doctrine of the Faith published a note on 13th Novem-
ber 2023 reaffirming that ‘active membership in Freema-
sonry by a member of the faithful is forbidden, because of 
the irreconcilability between Catholic Doctrine and Free-
masonry.’ The note further refers to the 1983 Declaration 
on Masonic Associations, which states that ‘[…] faithful who 
enrol in Masonic associations are in a state of grave sin 
and may not receive Holy Communion.’ 

The Note can be found here   

Insurance update
Effective from 30 September the Archdiocese has pur-
chased a group personal accident insurance policy which 
provides cover to all incardinated clergy (retired and in 
ministry) and all non-incardinated (including religious) who 
have an appointment within the Catholic Archdiocese of 
Sydney. 

This policy is designed to replace the complementary 
personal accident policy previously provided free of charge 
by CCI. The policy provides for 24/7 worldwide cover for 
personal accidents and injury.

Lee Chandler
Deputy Director of Finance

 

A WORD FROM THE VICAR FOR 
CLERGY, FR MICHAEL MCLEAN
I have been a priest of the Archdiocese of Sydney for over 
forty years and have worked in all aspects of Parish and 
Diocesan life. For two years I was on loan as a priest in 
the Diocese of Armidale.

I have always enjoyed my priestly work and the collabo-
ration within the Deaneries and across the Archdiocese. 

I have worked with many students for the priesthood, with 
colleagues as Deacon, Priests and Bishops and is a great 
joy for me to be appointed to assist the clergy of the Arch-
diocese. 

Please feel free to contact me on the evclergy@
sydneycatholic.org or my mobile on 04 0789 7038. 
If these fail, you can always call the Parish of St Marks 
Drummoyne 9181 1795.

Fr Michael McLean
Vicar for Clergy

Approval of Acts  
of Extraordinary Administration
The Archdiocesan Finance Council and College of Con-
sultors assist the Archbishop in fulfilling his canonical and 
civil responsibilities in respect of governance and the 
temporal goods of the Archdiocese. These governance 
bodies meet regularly throughout the year: the meeting 
dates are below. 

Any acts of extraordinary administration requiring Arch-
diocesan approval are presented to the AFC prior to their 
submission to the CoC. 

Any such acts need to be submitted at least two weeks 
in advance of any AFC meeting to enable them to be ad-
equately reviewed prior to circulation. 

The Parish Support & Development team are available 
to assist you with the preparation of acts of extraordinary 
administration.
Archdiocesan Finance Council  
meeting dates 2024
13 February
19 March
16 April
28 May
2 July
15 October
12 November
10 December

College of Consultors  
meeting dates 2024
15 February
17 April 
3 July 
19 September
13 November					   

Michael Digges
Executive Director, Administration & Finance

https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/To-Witness-and-Accompany-with-Christian-Hope.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YyGULfIw8pNRw1A_jRnyGuw167r_cox5/view?usp=drivesdk
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/Dubia-Response-Freemasonry.pdf
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Sydney Centre for Evangelisation 
This month marks our inaugural Purpose Conference, held 
at Rosebank College, Five Dock, for youth and young 
adults in our schools, parishes and chaplaincies. Led by 
Sydney Catholic Youth, we expect 1,500 young people to 
attend with thanks to our priests for encouraging partici-
pation, offering Confession and their ministry throughout. 

Following the conference, there are also opportunities 
for parishioners and families in the first months of the new 
year, included below. These dates will be of note for parish 
diaries and calendars, with an online calendar of Sydney 
Centre for Evangelisation initiatives in 2024 to be sent to 
parishes in due course. Our thanks to the parish priests 
who completed the survey from our Parish Renewal Team, 
identifying local needs we can continue to support in 2024. 
For now, every blessing for the coming Advent and Christ-
mas seasons.

Daniel Ang
Director, Sydney Centre for Evangelisation

An Evening with Christopher West: Male and 
Female He Created Them – January 2024
The Sydney Centre for Evangelisation and the Theology 
of the Body Institute warmly invite you, your parishioners 
and families to ‘An Evening with Christopher West – Male 
and Female He Created Them: Rediscovering Authentic 
Masculinity and Femininity’ event to be held at All Saints, 
Liverpool. For more information and to register, please 
see:   

Of Life and Love Marriage Preparation 
Weekend - February 2024
‘Of Life and Love’ is the Archdiocesan marriage prepara-
tion course that assists engaged couples to understand 
more deeply the sacramental nature of marriage. 

The first Marriage Preparation weekend of the new year 
will offer formation from marriage experts, practical wisdom 
from married couples, and opportunity for discussion and 
prayer. 

The course will take place on the 24-25 February 2024 
at St Luke’s Revesby (no overnight stay). More information 
and registration details at   

Rite of Election – February 2024
Next year’s Rite of Election will be held at St Mary’s Cathe-
dral on Sunday 18 February. Please confirm the attending 
number of catechumens and candidates from your parish, 
their respective godparents and sponsors, and the ex-
pected number of clergy attending as soon as possible at 
the following link: 

For assistance or any questions, please contact Simon 
Yeak within the Sydney Centre for Evangelisation at simon.
yeak@sydneycatholic.org or at 0427 536 356.

Equipping Parishes for Mission with  
Alpha – February 2024 
Come and explore how Alpha can equip and support re-
newal and mission in parishes, providing new opportuni-
ties for people to encounter Christ.

Alpha is a series of interactive sessions that explores 
the basics of Christian faith in a friendly, open and informal 
environment. This day coaching is perfect for those who 
are new to Alpha, or as a refresher. Individuals as well as 
parish teams are encouraged to come along.

Date:	 Saturday 24 February 2024
Time:	 9am – 4pm
Venue:	 St Martha’s
Address:	38 Renwick St, Leichhardt NSW 2040
The day will include:
	� Understanding the New Evangelisation
	� The what and why of Alpha
	� Small group facilitation and team training
	� Retreat coaching
	� How to form an Alpha team in your parish
	� The power and art of invitation
	� Promoting Alpha in your parish
	� Morning tea and lunch

For more information and to register go to 

Didaskō Adult Faith Formation –  
March, April & May 2024 
In response to requests that we have received for faith 
formation, we have partnered with the University of Notre 
Dame Australia who are delivering a series of online short 
courses. 

All parishes are encouraged to sign up for a special offer 
by gathering a parish group in person, either in the parish 
hall or in a parishioner’s home. The group, after partici-
pating in the online session, can continue the discussion 
and share refreshments together, enhancing the learning 
experience and building community.

The next course, God the Beautiful: An Introduction to 
Theology, will be presented by Chris Wolter.

Dates:	Mondays 4, 11, and 18 March 2024
Time:	 7:30pm – 8:45pm
Mode:	Online via Zoom
The remaining topics are:
	� Christology (Mondays 15, 22 and 29 April 2024)
	� Moral Theology (Thursdays 9, 16 and 23 May 2024)

https://tobi.sydneycatholic.org/christopher-west-event-20-january-2024/
http://www.sydneycatholic.org/life-marriage-and-family/of-life-and-love/
http://www.trybooking.com/CNONX
https://gomakedisciples.org.au/cas-events/
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	� Cost (per short course): $35 per person (plus booking 		
fees)
	� $100 per Parish Group - unlimited number of participants 

gathered in-person (plus booking fees)

See the Didaskō webpage for full details  
and to register: 

Chancery Relocation:  
New Postal Address
As you are aware, the Chancery is relocating to Leichhardt 
from September 2023. In anticipation of that move, there has 
been a change of postal address. All mail that would normally 
be sent to the Polding Centre should now be addressed to:

Locked Bag 5040
Alexandria NSW 2015

Mental Might 24
When things feel totally overwhelming, that’s just 
the time for friends and colleagues to be your best 

support, so know it’s safe to ask for help.
Dr Robbie Lloyd  

Research & Project Officer, Justice and Peace Office

Plenary Council Website
What are we called to do? Who are we called to be? How 
do we need to change? 

For all your Plenary Council needs and resources, 
please go to this website 

CLERGY REMUNERATION 
SYSTEM NOTICES
THANK YOU to all clergy for your ongoing support of the 
System throughout 2023. Thank you especially to those 
who are making concerted efforts to facilitate giving by 
parishioners to the First Collection. Parishioners need to 
be encouraged to contribute via many and varied meth-
ods. Consider offering ongoing credit card/bank transfer 
payments for both the First and Second Collections; this 
offers some preparedness for uncertain times and is help-
ful to maintaining financial stability.

CHRISTMAS DUES: Please use the Advent Season to 
publicise the Christmas Dues. You can do this by placing 
Dues Envelopes where they are accessible and in line of 

sight, dedicate a Tap-and-Go machine to the Christmas Dues 
or place signage on a collection basket. Christmas Due En-
velopes are available to order from our office (9390 5166).

IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING YOUR 
PRIVATE HEALTH COVER: 
	� 	Active incardinated clergy are covered under the CRS’s 

Private Health Fund Policies. You need to contact the 
office (9390 5166) immediately, if you do not have a 
current policy. 
	� 	For all those with a policy, the office is unable to operate 

your policy on your behalf, please be aware that you 
are responsible for keeping your policy up-to-date, this 
includes change of address, email etc. 
	� 	We do not receive information on your policy, and so are 

unaware of possible issues; if you receive an email from 
your health fund, please refer it to our office as soon as 
possible so any situation can be rectified. 
	� 	We encourage AHM members to register online for ease 

of claiming, updating and familiarising yourself with your 
policy. 
With blessings for Advent and Christmas Seasons,
Board of Management, Clergy Remuneration System 

& Clerical Fund Management Committee

Supply
To help cover our priests in parishes and to allow them to 
plan sabbaticals we are in search of men who are able to 
help out in the parish with supply. 

We are also looking for priests who are able to celebrate 
weddings on weekends all over the Archdiocese. 

If you are able to help please fill in the form below:

If you are able to help please fill in the form:   

Can you celebrate Mass in  
another language?
We often have calls asking for priests who can say Mass 
or minister to people in a foreign language outside those 
languages that are supplied by our foreign chaplains. 

This may be Mass but it also includes visiting the sick, the 
Last Rites, Marriage Preparation, and general pastoral care. 

We are currently working on a register of clergy who can 
say Mass in a language other than English. 

If you are able to help please send an email with your 
name and the language you can say Mass in or fill in the 
form below.

Google form here:   

https://gomakedisciples.org.au/portfolio_category/didasko/
http://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/17_Vi7LwJ3fcJch-_Na9Tv_S_h6b8lmrRudfRE3BrtMo/viewform?edit_requested=true
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/17gWe4rTlsUoIBhc9at3MOnTZ1OKAt-bxIRCsF20EvE8/edit
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Important News  
about WWCC renewal 
Please note this important information from  
the Office of the Children’s Guardian:

PERSONAL DETAILS MUST BE UPDATED 
Everyone who holds a Check is now legally required 
to update their contact details, including any name 
or address changes, within three months – just like 
your driver licence. And like your licence, penalties 
will apply for people who don’t update. Updating your 
details is simple – go to   and follow the directions. 
You can even find your Check number here if you don’t 
have it to hand.

Office of the Children’s Guardian

For information and to renew your  
WWCC number click here: 

Please advise the Chancery when you have 
updated your WWCC number.

Sabbatical/Formation considerations
Engaging Your Faith
Engaging Your Faith is a series of online short sessions of-
fering an opportunity to explore your faith through a variety 
of topics presented by lecturers of Catholic Theological 
College, including: Theology, Spirituality, Biblical Studies, 
Vatican II, Pastoral Studies, Laudato Si’, Christian Medita-
tion, Lectio Divina, Interfaith Relations, and Science and 
Religion: 

Institute for Continuing  
Theological Education 
Pontifical North American College – Rome
Please click on the link:   to find out what the PNAC is 
offering for Sabbaticals and formation in 2023/24.

Tantur Ecumenical Institute
Please click on the link:   to find out what Tantur is of-
fering for Sabbaticals in 2024.

With my best wishes.  
Yours fraternally in Christ

Most Rev Anthony Fisher OP
ARCHBISHOP OF SYDNEY

https://wwccheck.ocg.nsw.gov.au/ChangeDetails
https://sydneycatholic.org/casys/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Working-With-Children-Check-%28WWCC%29-Number-Renewal.pdf
https://ctc.edu.au/news-and-events/engaging-your-faith/
https://www.pnac.org/icte/about-icte/
https://tantur.org/sabbatical-programs/
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AGENCY NEWS
For December 2023

CCD UPDATE
“Share Christmas Joy” resource hub
CCD has family activities and craft ideas available for Ad-
vent and Christmas. 

Click here   to download the “Share Christmas Joy” 
flyer (pictured opposite) should you wish to print handouts 
for your parishioners, place in your bulletins or provide a 
webpage link to the CCD resource hub (webpage screen-
shot below).

Parish Priest  
“Welcome to SRE” Letter 
As many parishes do, I recommend you write a Term 1 
Welcome Letter to parents who have chosen Catholic SRE 
for their children in your local public schools. It can include 
Sacramental Preparation dates or a link to your webpage 
information. 

Samples of a SRE Welcome Letter and SRE-linked sac-
ramental prep info are provided here: 

Please include your SRE Catechist Coordinator in sac-
ramental prep planning so that registration invitations are 
received in time by Catholic families with children enrolled 
in public schools. 

Word of God / Catechist Sunday –  
4 February 2024 
Thank you for your efforts that resulted in 310 new public 
school SRE Catechists being recruited in 2023. 

Catechist Sunday is a main recruitment time, which most 
Parishes celebrate on the first Sunday of February. 

This enables new recruits to be trained in time for the 
early-mid Term 1 start of public school Special Religious 
Education (SRE) classes. 

Catechist Sunday liturgy and recruitment recommenda-
tions will be provided mid-January, as arranged with your 
SRE Catechist Coordinator, along with:
	� 	Awards to present for 5, 10 and 15 Years of Service 

(require your signature prior to presenting) 

	� 	For 20, 25, 30 and 40 Year Service Awards presented 
in the Cathedral on 19 November, you may wish to 
re-present these awards on Catechist Sunday to 
recognise your long-serving SRE Catechists in your 
local community. 
Catechist Sunday fits well with the Pope’s Word of God 

Sunday pastoral initiative. May it provide another oppor-
tunity to thank your parishioners who also help to make 
Jesus known and loved: children’s liturgy, youth group, sac-
ramental, public school catechists, teachers and parents 
who are now also called “first catechists” in the Pope’s 
Directory for Catechesis.

SRE Teacher Declaration 
The NSW Department of Education requires their employ-
ees or volunteers to declare that they have no criminal 
convictions or pending court cases that would make them 
unsuitable to work with children. 

These declarations extend beyond the scope of WWCCs 
and replace what used to be called the Prohibited Person 
Declaration. 

Next year, the Department is extending this requirement 
to SRE teachers (Catechists and Helpers); therefore, CCD 
will enable SRE Catechists and Helpers to receive a Catho-
lic Archdiocese of Sydney SRE Teacher Declaration form. 
More information will be provided to clergy via a Chancery 
email and to Catechist Coordinators via the CCD. 

Thank you
On behalf of your CCD team, thank you for your enduring 
support to enable the true Christmas story to be handed 
on to help families celebrate well the wonder of Jesus’ 
birthday,

Doug Mawhinney, CCD Parish Catechist Support
Tel. 9307 8330 | office@ccdsydney.catholic.edu.au

https://ccd.sydneycatholic.org/sharechristmasjoy2023/
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/SRE-Sacramental-Prep-Info-for-Public-School-Catholic-families.pdf
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Share 
Christmas Joy

To access Resource Hub
and to share with your
Parish. Simply scan the

QR code or visit:
ccd.sydneycatholic.org
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FROM CATHOLICCARE

Pre-Marriage Program
Christmas is a special time for families, but it can also be 
a particularly special time for young couples considering 
their future together. Some find the joy, celebrations, and 
family gatherings of the Christmas period a wonderful time 
to become engaged. CatholicCare Sydney receives a lot 
of calls from newly engaged couples early in the New Year, 
ready to start their marriage preparation journey. Other 
couples who have been engaged for some time quickly 
realise their wedding is taking place this year and are 
looking for support as they head toward the altar. 

CatholicCare Sydney’s pre-marriage program delivers a 
high standard of relationship education for couples seeking 
marriage in the Catholic Church in Sydney. 

Couples are supported by experienced and profes-
sional educators through every step of their marriage 
preparation journey. 

CatholicCare Sydney continues to provide two high qual-
ity programs, Becoming One and Intimate II. 

BECOMING ONE is a group course for younger couples 
who have never been married before, may not be living 
together, and do not have children. This course includes 
participation in a Sacramental session presented by a 
Priest or Deacon, as well as information about Natural 
Family Planning in the context of Catholic marriage.

INTIMATE II is an individual course for older couples who 
have been together for 8+ years, who may have been 
married before, are living together, and may have children, 
either together or from a previous relationship.

Couples have said about CatholicCare Sydney’s pre-
marriage courses - 

“The Educator is very experienced, bringing examples 
from her life and own experience she is very effective, 
knowledgeable, and friendly.”

“We learnt understanding and how to communicate better 
with each other. Learning how to incorporate God's love 
in our marriage.”

“We learnt the importance of keeping connected with the 
church and God in our relationship.”

“Validating the point that marriage is not just about get-
ting married in a beautiful building but reiterating that it 
is a sacrament whereby you invite God to walk with you 
throughout your entire journey.”

We look forward to working with you to provide engaged 
couples with the best evidence-based pre-marriage educa-
tion program in Sydney. 

mre@catholiccare.org, 9509 1234

Parenting Courses
Becoming a parent can be daunting, particularly today 
with so many outside influences impacting families – the 
cost of living, the reach of social media, global events and 
the associated pressures they can bring, and the linger-
ing mental and emotional wellbeing challenges from the 
pandemic and the lifestyle changes it brought about.

CatholicCare Sydney understands that having children is 
a blessing, but being a parent is not always easy or intuitive. 
A range of parenting courses facilitated by qualified and 
experienced professionals can help parents manage the 
challenges of parenting and develop positive relationships 
with their children. The courses also provide the opportu-
nity to connect with other parents.
Circle of Security Parenting is a five-week course suitable 
for parents of children of all ages but with a greater focus 
on infants and young children. 
Tuning into Kids is a five-week course to help parents of 
preschool and primary-aged children explore emotionally 
intelligent parenting.
Tuning into Teens is a six-week course to help parents of 
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THEY CAME in their thou-

sands with gratitude in their 

hearts and beloved home 

shrines for blessing.Archbishop Anthony Fish-

er celebrated Mass for a sea of 

joy-filled pilgrims at the gold-

en jubilee of the Mt Schoen-

statt shrine at Mulgoa on Pen-

tecost Sunday.He was joined by auxil-

iary bishop Tony Randazzo, 

Australia’s Maronite Eparch, 

Bishop Antoine-Carbel Tara-

bay, and many clergy who 

concelebrated the Mass and 

heard confessions on the day.

The shrine is a place of wel-

come, not only for members 

of the Schoenstatt communi-

ty or even only for Catholics, 

but all who find in Our Lady a 

source of comfort, grace and 

blessing.For members of the 

Schoenstatt community, the 

shrine is central to their spirit-

uality. 
Sr Renée Buchmann says 

that maintaining it is a mis-

sion because, “The shrine is 

our home, it is also where Our 

Lady works for us.”Today there are 20 Schoen-

statt sisters living at the shrine 

which was opened and bless-

ed by Cardinal Gilroy, on 19 

May 1968.He also foretold its even-

tual significance saying, “This 

is a little gem that has been 

constructed here on the top of 

this hill...I dare say that there 

are few places in the munici-

pality and the electorate that 

will be so celebrated as this 

one in the years lying ahead!” 

In his welcome Archbish-

op Fisher noted that the last 

half-century has borne out 

those words. “I am grateful 

for the impact that the sisters, 

fathers, families, friends and 

pilgrims who share in the life 

of the Schoenstatt have had 

on the devotional life of Syd-

ney, on the formation of the 

lay faithful, and through sup-

port of families, youth and 

For members of the Schoenstatt community, the shrine is central to their spirituality

 ¾Marilyn Rodrigues

Thousands gather for 
Shrine’s 50th celebration

Families flock from all over Sydney to attend the celebrations

Catherine Sheehan with Sr Buchmann
adults,” he said.Ad que nest, 

cupit adis magniscil ipsam 

que consequo odigent qui aut 

et quiae nos quis sin pre re as 

dita volorrovit mil id quam 

rem enderna musdae omni 

nos excerernam et doluptat-

ur? Occus.Ucimi, nimporat ea il ma 

archiliquo magnisit audae plit 

autem litende llesci ulla do-

lore opti dus rem fugit occae 

ipiet optiassequam nonem 

latur alique non core dis 

rerspite volutat archillant aut-

est lam, int, sitatur? Dolupta 

tatinis es errume nos delique 

modi rerum, sae quia sus aut 

qui torepta simporiam quas 

et ataspel ipsunt ut omnimu-

sa que nemquam ut officil-

ReArunt. Otae maiosan discii-

sque laut fugitatusant alit hilia 

et adit et aut molorerro beat ut 

explique none nobitas con ne 

solorem dic totat et pore, si-

tatur, ipsaped ma quam quo 

quam samus inus, occum ium 

ea velibus alibus doluptiaecte 

et et parum consequ undignis 

ex exerci quod ma que seque 

landis dolupis eatiam isto id 

mi, nullectis sinvendus aut 

aute consequunt qui consE-

ceratio ma commolessit lac-

ersp ietus, et fugitio renihilia

The shrine is a place of welcome, not only 

for members of the Schoenstatt commu-

nity or even only for Catholics, but for all 

in the community”Sr Renee Buchmann
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Patriach is a gift
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ASSISTED DYING is an 

“ill-considered and de-
humanising” practice 

Archbishop 
Christo-

pher Prowse has told an 

inquiry into end of life 

choices in the ACT. The 

Archbishop of Canber-
ra and Goulbourn ad-

dressed the ACT Legis-
lative Assembly select 

committee hearing on 18 

May. He told the commit-
tee that people approach-

ing death experienced a 

“rollercoaster” of emo-
tions that saw them take 

POPE FRANCIS’ nam-
ing of Chaldean Patriarch 

Louis Raphael I Sako (pic-
tured) as cardinal is a gift 

to the Chaldean Catholic 

church, which has been 

struggling in the face of 

terrorism, said an Ira-
qi archbishop. Chaldean 

Archbishop Yousif Thom-
as Mirkis of Kirkuk and 

Sulaimaniyah called Car-
dinal-designate Sako a 

A CHRISTIAN online 

fashion store based in 

Sydney has won a prestig-
ious award for its efforts 

to source and promote 

slavery-free clothing.
Thread Harvest won one 

of the 2018 Good Design 

Awards at an annual cer-
emony at Sydney Opera 

Chaldean Patricach Louis 
Raphael Sako
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A Priest, shepherd 

of a holy people

Fr Paul died on 23 July and his funeral was concelebrated by numerous fellow clergy

I was not lucky enough to 

have Rev. Professor Paul 

Ryan as one of my phi-

losophy teachers when 

I was in the seminary. But I 

do recall with gratitude many 

things I learnt in philosophy 

that underpinned my theolo-

gy, pastoral life and admin-

istration ever since. During 

my philosophy years a de-

Fr Paul Ryan, main photo and highlighted third from right in the 

second row, with the class of 1958. 

lightful English grandmoth-

er was studying with me who 

received her Bachelor’s de-

gree in Theology when aged 

in her 70s and her Masters 

in her 80s. She was a convert 

from Protestantism and she 

once told me how in her ear-

lier days she’d worried about 

what would happen to peo-

ple like her father who she 

said were “in no fit state to 

meet God and yet are not so 

wicked as to deserve eternal 

punishment”. Eventually she 

discovered what she called 

‘THE MERCIFUL DOCTRINE 

OF PURGATORY’ precisely 

for those very people about 

whom she’d been so con-

cerned. So she received in-

struction, entered the Catho-

lic Church, became a Hyde 

Park preacher for the Catholic 

Evidence Guild in London, 

and eventually came to Aus-

tralia as a missionary, where 

the main object of her evan-

gelical efforts would be ag-

nostic seminary lecturers and 

students!

After her theological edu-

cation Sylvia might have of-

fered a more sophisticated ex-

planation of the Church’s faith 

in purgatory than the half-way 

house of her youthful conver-

sion; for one thing, far from 

being half-way between heav-

en and hell, purgatory is the 

anteroom of heaven! Yet there 

is an insight even in Sylvia’s 

early view about the catholic-

ity – that is, the breadth – of 

God’s mercy as demonstrated 

by purgatory and our role in 

co-operating with His saving 

grace which I think is import-

ant. For the notion of Purgato-

ry, even more than an article 

of Catholic faith, was for her 

an article of Catholic hope: a 

profession of hope for those 

– and who among us is not 

one of those – who still need 

some realignment of heart 

and mind on Christ’s when 

they die, in whom there are 

still hindrances and obstacles 

to that union with God for 

which they were made, whose 

life-long conversion process is 

not quite complete. Even after 

death, the profession of hope 

that is the doctrine of pur-

gatory declares there is still 

room for grace to complete 

its divinising work begun and 

accepted in this life; that God 

will stop at nothing, consis-

tent with our natures and dig-

nity, to answer Jesus’ prayer: 

“Father, I want all those you 

gave me to be in my compa-

ny where I am, to share in my 

glory.” (Jn 17:24)

Another Protestant friend 

of mine, who remained a 

Protestant to his death, said to 

me towards the end of his life 

that his most common social 

engagement was attending 

funerals; indeed, he regard-

ed himself as something of a 

connoisseur of funerals! He Archbishop  
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I’m on your side, Francis assures victims
IN THE wake of the Pennsyl-
vania  grand jury report on 
clergy sexual abuse in six di-
oceses in that state, a Vatican 
spokesman called the abuses 
described in the report as be-
ing “criminal and morally rep-
rehensible.”“Victims should know 

that the pope is on their side. 
Those who have suffered are 
his priority, and the church 
wants to listen to them to root 
out this tragic horror that de-
stroys the lives of the inno-
cent,” said Greg Burke, head 
of the Vatican press office, in 
a written statement on 16 Au-
gust.

“Those acts were betrayals 
of trust that robbed survi-
vors of their dignity and their 
faith,” he wrote. “The Church must learn 

hard lessons from its past, and 
there should be accountabili-
ty for both abusers and those 
who permitted abuse to oc-
cur.”

“The Holy See condemns 
unequivocally the sexual 
abuse of minors,” Burke wrote 
and, as such, “the Holy See 
encourages continued reform 
and vigilance at all levels of 
the Catholic Church, to help 
ensure the protection of mi-
nors and vulnerable adults 
from harm.“The Holy See also wants to 

underscore the need to com-
ply with the civil law, includ-
ing mandatory child abuse 
reporting requirements,” he 
added. 

The statement came after 
the Pennsylvania attorney 
general’s 14 August news 
conference which horrified 
American Catholics and oth-
ers with the extent of its find-
ings.

In response the report, 
Burke said, “there are two 
words that can express the 
feelings faced with these hor-
rible crimes: shame and sor-
row.”

“The Holy Father under-
stands well how much these 
crimes can shake the faith and 
the spirit of believers and reit-
erates the call to make every 
effort to create a safe environ-
ment for minors and vulnera-
ble adults in the Church and 
in all of society,” the spokes-
man said. 

 ¾CNS

Goldstein, who goes by 
the pen name Dawn Eden, is 
an assistant professor of dog-
matic theology at Holy Apos-
tles College and Seminary in 
Connecticut, and has written 
about finding healing after 
the sexual abuse she suffered 
as a child.

In the wake of allegations 
against the former cardinal, 
she said, Catholics want trans-
parency and leadership but 
primarily they want justice.

She said this means the 
bishops need to acknowl-
edge they caused scandal and 
“didn’t have the moral cour-
age” to stand up to Archbish-
op McCarrick.Eden said she doesn’t 

doubt that many bishops 
didn’t know of the situation 
and some may have even tried 
to do something to stop it, but 
they still should “act collegi-
ally” and “collectively have to 
make reparation.”She reiterated this mes-

sage in a 9 August column in 
The Catholic Herald, a weekly 
publication based in London, 
stressing that the bishops 
need to do public acts of pen-
ance for “the sins of bishops 
and all clerics” and “those 
who enabled or failed to act 
against such wrongdoers.”“All the faithful need to ex-

amine themselves and repent 
of their role in failing to pro-
tect others, whether minors 
or adults, from clerics who 
abused their power. But if 
such repentance is to have its 
proper effect, leading to repa-
ration and conversion of life, it 
needs to be modeled by those 
entrusted with governing the 
faithful,” she wrote.

She said this action would 
show the bishops understand 
that the “sins of shepherds 
have a particularly destruc-
tive impact upon the entire 
church” and that “if even one 
bishop is guilty, the entire col-
lege (of bishops) owes repara-
tion to God” to begin the heal-
ing process.In an email to CNS, she said 

that in light of the grand jury 
report, the call for public pen-
ance she has spoken about is 
“needed as an integral part of 
a larger effort on the part of 
the US bishops to acknowl-
edge wrongdoing on every 
level.”

An appropriate apology, 
she reiterated: “is not merely 
saying ‘I was sorry’; it requires 
saying ‘I was wrong.’”She noted many Catholics 

are “calling for resignations 
from bishops who have been 
publicly identified as having 
covered up for abusing priests 
or for McCarrick. But resig-
nations will not be enough to 
restore the public trust unless 
they are accompanied by col-
legial episcopal acts of pen-
ance.” The idea of “collegial 
penance” isn’t a new one but 
was suggested in the spring 
of 2002 during a US-Vatican 
summit on clerical sex abuse. 

One of the actions pro-
posed by the US prelates “was 
to declare a day of prayer and 
penance throughout the Unit-
ed States to implore reconcil-
iation in church life.” And at 
the bishops’ meeting in June 
that year, they chose 14 and 15 
August as days of prayer and 
repentance for their failures 
and invited Catholic priests 
and laypeople across the 
country to join them.Quoting The Politics of 

Penance, a 2016 book by the-
ologian Michael Griffin, Eden 
said “just a handful of bishops 
followed through” with pub-
lic observances of penance, 

which the USCCB made op-
tional.

In 2016, Pope Francis 
asked episcopal conferences 
around the world to observe a 
“Day of Prayer and Penance” 
for survivors of sexual abuse 
within the Church. The USC-
CB marked this at the start of 
their spring meeting that year 
at a 14 June Mass at SS. Peter 
and Paul Cathedral in Indian-
apolis.

But the bishops’ recom-
mended “Prayer for Healing 
and Reconciliation,” Eden 
said, focused on “’those’ peo-
ple who caused pain, rather 
than themselves.”On a diocesan level, she 

wrote, “a bishop’s penitential 
act might be a Mass and Holy 
Hour, or it might be repenting 
in sackcloth and ashes outside 
his cathedral. But it should be 
public, and it should include 
the clearly stated intention of 
making reparation as a bishop 
on behalf of the apostolic col-
lege to which he belongs.”Eden has written about 

finding personal healing 
through the examples of the 

saints, which she writes about 
in her book: My Peace I Give 
You: Healing Sexual Wounds 
With the Help of the Saints.

When she spoke to CNS 
last year about how the 
church could play a role in the 
#MeToo movement, she said 
the saints show a path forward 
for the country’s current crisis 
because they were “bold and 
courageous in speaking the 
truth and speaking when they 
saw people being abused and 
oppressed in any way.” - cns

The Rwandan Catholic bishops’ conference urged the 
government of President Paul 
Kagame to preserve religious 
rights after government officials closed thousands of 

churches and mosques. The 
buildings remained locked because of what was said were health and safety issues, 

Rwanda closes down churches

A penitential act might be a Holy Hour 
– or it might be repenting in sackcloth 
and ashes

Dawn Eden Goldstein

Pennsylvania Attorney General Josh Shapiro speaks to the media. 

 

PHOTO: CNS/COURTESY OF USCCB

Greg Burke, Vatican spokesman, is seen with Pope Francis speaking to journalists aboard a flight to Rome in 2017. 

PHOTO: CNS PHOTO/PAUL HARING

Dawn Eden Goldstein has written about finding healing after suf-

fering sexual abuse as a child.  

PHOTO: CNS
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each day there is a new scan-
dal in the news.

Child abuse and failures to 
report.  Euthanasia.  Abortion.  
Sex scandals.  And that’s just 
the stuff we know about!

It’s a tough time to be Cath-
olic, especially this week.  But 
we won’t be doing it alone.

A week 
when 
prayer is 
needed 

This weekend, I’m in 
South Australia de-
livering several talks 
with the theme of: 

“It’s tough being Catholic 
sometimes.”  

Planned months ago, I 
didn’t realise that these talks 
would occur in advance of 
what is probably going to be 
the toughest week Catholics 
have faced in a long time.

This Tuesday, Archbishop 
Philip Wilson, former Arch-
bishop of Adelaide, will be 
back in court, with the judge 
to decide whether he is suit-
able for home detention or 
whether he must serve a pris-
on sentence of six months 
for failing to report claims of 
child sexual abuse.  

Whatever happens, the 
decision is sure to attract an-
other round of media cover-
age, commenting on the ‘un-
precedented’ conviction and 
sentencing, with additional 
commentary surrounding his 
recent resignation as well.

Also on Tuesday, the feder-
al Senate will begin debating 
a bill that, if passed, will pave 
the way for euthanasia and 
assisted suicide to be legal-
ised in the Northern Territo-
ry and the Australian Capital 
Territory.  

Senator David Leyonhjelm, 
who will introduce the bill 
into the Senate, has intention-
ally turned this into an an-
ti-faith issue. 

Writing in last week’s Aus-

tralian Financial Review, 
Senator Leyonhjelm framed 
the debate as a decision on 
whether or not you wanted 
religion and religious people 
telling you what to do with 
your life (and death.)  

Three days have been set 
aside for the debate, so we 
can expect to see a lot of back 
and forth from pro-suicide - 
and anti-Church – commen-
tators, many of whom will use 
the current scandals in the 
Church to argue that it no lon-
ger has moral authority.  

On Thursday, while the 
euthanasia debate is wrap-
ping up and a vote potential-
ly occurring, the Queensland 
Palaszczuk government will 
introduce the Termination of 
Pregnancy Bill.

If passed, the bill would 
make abortion legal, even up 
to birth. 

It would force doctors and 
other medical professionals 
who conscientiously object to 
abortion to nonetheless par-
ticipate by referring a woman 
seeking an abortion to some-
one who will perform it. 

And it would prevent any-
one trying to persuade a 
woman out of undergoing an 
abortion, even through prayer 
or offers of help, from coming 
within 150 metres of an abor-
tion clinic. 

And for those of us follow-
ing what is happening in the 
Church in the United States 
at the moment, it seems that 

It should not be lost on any 
of us that, in such a difficult 
week, we celebrate the So-
lemnity of the Assumption of 
Our Lady, and the feast of St 
Maximilian Kolbe, the Apos-
tle of consecration to her and 
the founder of the Militia Im-
maculatae – the army of the 

Immaculate One – to work 
for the conversion of sinners 
and enemies of the Catholic 
Church.  

At a time when the Church 
in Australia needs the inter-
cession of the whole commu-
nion of saints, God – in His 
providence – has arranged 
it so that this week, we have 
a couple of heavy-hitters on 
our side.

At a time when the Church 
in Australia needs the faith-
ful more united in prayer, 
God – in His providence – has 
ensured that one of our two 
remaining holy days of ob-
ligation occurs smack in the 
middle of the week.

This is going to be a big 
week, to be sure, but it’s also a 
time of grace.

In the coming days, pol-
iticians and media seeking 
to push an anti-Church, an-
ti-life agenda will try to give 
us many reasons to be silent 
about, or at least embarrassed 
by, our Catholic faith.

We have a choice between 
keeping our heads down and 
our mouths closed, or to re-
spond to the challenge with 
increasing boldness, backed 
by the truth of what the 
Church teaches about the dig-
nity of human life from con-
ception until natural death.  

And we best do that not by 

Children and members of US faith groups protest the Trump administration’s treatment of immigrants. PHOTO: CNS, Jason Miller

There are big challenges ahead 
for Catholics: do we respond 

In the coming days, politicans and media 
seeking to push an anti-Church, anti-life 
agenda will try to give us reasons to re-
main silent and embarrassed by our faith”

Monica Doumit

To The poinT with Monica Doumit

1300 544 552
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A Priest, shepherd 

of a holy people

Fr Paul died on 23 July and his funeral was concelebrated by numerous fellow clergy

I was not lucky enough to 

have Rev. Professor Paul 

Ryan as one of my phi-

losophy teachers when 

I was in the seminary. But I 

do recall with gratitude many 

things I learnt in philosophy 

that underpinned my theolo-

gy, pastoral life and admin-

istration ever since. During 

my philosophy years a de-

Fr Paul Ryan, main photo and highlighted third from right in the 

second row, with the class of 1958. 

lightful English grandmoth-

er was studying with me who 

received her Bachelor’s de-

gree in Theology when aged 

in her 70s and her Masters 

in her 80s. She was a convert 

from Protestantism and she 

once told me how in her ear-

lier days she’d worried about 

what would happen to peo-

ple like her father who she 

said were “in no fit state to 

meet God and yet are not so 

wicked as to deserve eternal 

punishment”. Eventually she 

discovered what she called 

‘THE MERCIFUL DOCTRINE 

OF PURGATORY’ precisely 

for those very people about 

whom she’d been so con-

cerned. So she received in-

struction, entered the Catho-

lic Church, became a Hyde 

Park preacher for the Catholic 

Evidence Guild in London, 

and eventually came to Aus-

tralia as a missionary, where 

the main object of her evan-

gelical efforts would be ag-

nostic seminary lecturers and 

students!

After her theological edu-

cation Sylvia might have of-

fered a more sophisticated ex-

planation of the Church’s faith 

in purgatory than the half-way 

house of her youthful conver-

sion; for one thing, far from 

being half-way between heav-

en and hell, purgatory is the 

anteroom of heaven! Yet there 

is an insight even in Sylvia’s 

early view about the catholic-

ity – that is, the breadth – of 

God’s mercy as demonstrated 

by purgatory and our role in 

co-operating with His saving 

grace which I think is import-

ant. For the notion of Purgato-

ry, even more than an article 

of Catholic faith, was for her 

an article of Catholic hope: a 

profession of hope for those 

– and who among us is not 

one of those – who still need 

some realignment of heart 

and mind on Christ’s when 

they die, in whom there are 

still hindrances and obstacles 

to that union with God for 

which they were made, whose 

life-long conversion process is 

not quite complete. Even after 

death, the profession of hope 

that is the doctrine of pur-

gatory declares there is still 

room for grace to complete 

its divinising work begun and 

accepted in this life; that God 

will stop at nothing, consis-

tent with our natures and dig-

nity, to answer Jesus’ prayer: 

“Father, I want all those you 

gave me to be in my compa-

ny where I am, to share in my 

glory.” (Jn 17:24)

Another Protestant friend 

of mine, who remained a 

Protestant to his death, said to 

me towards the end of his life 

that his most common social 

engagement was attending 

funerals; indeed, he regard-

ed himself as something of a 

connoisseur of funerals! He Archbishop  

Anthony  

Fisher OP

From the archbishopNEWS
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THEY CAME in their thou-

sands with gratitude in their 

hearts and beloved home 

shrines for blessing.

Archbishop Anthony Fish-

er celebrated Mass for a sea of 

joy-filled pilgrims at the gold-

en jubilee of the Mt Schoen-

statt shrine at Mulgoa on Pen-

tecost Sunday.

He was joined by auxil-

iary bishop Tony Randazzo, 

Australia’s Maronite Eparch, 

Bishop Antoine-Carbel Tara-

bay, and many clergy who 

concelebrated the Mass and 

heard confessions on the day.

The shrine is a place of wel-

come, not only for members 

of the Schoenstatt communi-

ty or even only for Catholics, 

but all who find in Our Lady a 

source of comfort, grace and 

blessing.
For members of the 

Schoenstatt community, the 

shrine is central to their spirit-

uality. 
Sr Renée Buchmann says 

that maintaining it is a mis-

sion because, “The shrine is 

our home, it is also where Our 

Lady works for us.”

Today there are 20 Schoen-

statt sisters living at the shrine 

which was opened and bless-

ed by Cardinal Gilroy, on 19 

May 1968.

He also foretold its even-

tual significance saying, “This 

is a little gem that has been 

constructed here on the top of 

this hill...I dare say that there 

are few places in the munici-

pality and the electorate that 

will be so celebrated as this 

one in the years lying ahead!” 

In his welcome Archbish-

op Fisher noted that the last 

half-century has borne out 

those words. “I am grateful 

for the impact that the sisters, 

fathers, families, friends and 

pilgrims who share in the life 

of the Schoenstatt have had 

on the devotional life of Syd-

ney, on the formation of the 

lay faithful, and through sup-

port of families, youth and 

For members of the Schoenstatt community, the shrine is central to their spirituality

 ¾Marilyn Rodrigues

Thousands gather for 

Shrine’s 50th celebration

Families flock from all over Sydney to attend the celebrations

Catherine Sheehan with Sr Buchmann

adults,” he said.Ad que nest, 

cupit adis magniscil ipsam 

que consequo odigent qui aut 

et quiae nos quis sin pre re as 

dita volorrovit mil id quam 

rem enderna musdae omni 

nos excerernam et doluptat-

ur? Occus.

Ucimi, nimporat ea il ma 

archiliquo magnisit audae plit 

autem litende llesci ulla do-

lore opti dus rem fugit occae 

ipiet optiassequam nonem 

latur alique non core dis 

rerspite volutat archillant aut-

est lam, int, sitatur? Dolupta 

tatinis es errume nos delique 

modi rerum, sae quia sus aut 

qui torepta simporiam quas 

et ataspel ipsunt ut omnimu-

sa que nemquam ut officil-

ReArunt. Otae maiosan discii-

sque laut fugitatusant alit hilia 

et adit et aut molorerro beat ut 

explique none nobitas con ne 

solorem dic totat et pore, si-

tatur, ipsaped ma quam quo 

quam samus inus, occum ium 

ea velibus alibus doluptiaecte 

et et parum consequ undignis 

ex exerci quod ma que seque 

landis dolupis eatiam isto id 

mi, nullectis sinvendus aut 

aute consequunt qui consE-

ceratio ma commolessit lac-

ersp ietus, et fugitio renihilia

The shrine is a place of welcome, not only 

for members of the Schoenstatt commu-

nity or even only for Catholics, but for all 

in the community”

Sr Renee Buchmann

In brief
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ASSISTED DYING is an 

“ill-considered and de-

humanising” practice 

Archbishop Christo-

pher Prowse has told an 

inquiry into end of life 

choices in the ACT. The 

Archbishop of Canber-

ra and Goulbourn ad-

dressed the ACT Legis-

lative Assembly select 

committee hearing on 18 

May. He told the commit-

tee that people approach-

ing death experienced a 

“rollercoaster” of emo-

tions that saw them take 

POPE FRANCIS’ nam-

ing of Chaldean Patriarch 

Louis Raphael I Sako (pic-

tured) as cardinal is a gift 

to the Chaldean Catholic 

church, which has been 

struggling in the face of 

terrorism, said an Ira-

qi archbishop. Chaldean 

Archbishop Yousif Thom-

as Mirkis of Kirkuk and 

Sulaimaniyah called Car-

dinal-designate Sako a 

A CHRISTIAN online 

fashion store based in 

Sydney has won a prestig-

ious award for its efforts 

to source and promote 

slavery-free clothing.

Thread Harvest won one 

of the 2018 Good Design 

Awards at an annual cer-

emony at Sydney Opera 

Chaldean Patricach Louis 

Raphael Sako
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I’m on your side, Francis assures victims
IN THE wake of the Pennsyl-
vania  grand jury report on 
clergy sexual abuse in six di-
oceses in that state, a Vatican 
spokesman called the abuses 
described in the report as be-
ing “criminal and morally rep-
rehensible.”“Victims should know 

that the pope is on their side. 
Those who have suffered are 
his priority, and the church 
wants to listen to them to root 
out this tragic horror that de-
stroys the lives of the inno-
cent,” said Greg Burke, head 
of the Vatican press office, in 
a written statement on 16 Au-
gust.

“Those acts were betrayals 
of trust that robbed survi-
vors of their dignity and their 
faith,” he wrote. “The Church must learn 

hard lessons from its past, and 
there should be accountabili-
ty for both abusers and those 
who permitted abuse to oc-
cur.”

“The Holy See condemns 
unequivocally the sexual 
abuse of minors,” Burke wrote 
and, as such, “the Holy See 
encourages continued reform 
and vigilance at all levels of 
the Catholic Church, to help 
ensure the protection of mi-
nors and vulnerable adults 
from harm.“The Holy See also wants to 

underscore the need to com-
ply with the civil law, includ-
ing mandatory child abuse 
reporting requirements,” he 
added. 

The statement came after 
the Pennsylvania attorney 
general’s 14 August news 
conference which horrified 
American Catholics and oth-
ers with the extent of its find-
ings.

In response the report, 
Burke said, “there are two 
words that can express the 
feelings faced with these hor-
rible crimes: shame and sor-
row.”

“The Holy Father under-
stands well how much these 
crimes can shake the faith and 
the spirit of believers and reit-
erates the call to make every 
effort to create a safe environ-
ment for minors and vulnera-
ble adults in the Church and 
in all of society,” the spokes-
man said. 

 ¾CNS

Goldstein, who goes by 
the pen name Dawn Eden, is 
an assistant professor of dog-
matic theology at Holy Apos-
tles College and Seminary in 
Connecticut, and has written 
about finding healing after 
the sexual abuse she suffered 
as a child.

In the wake of allegations 
against the former cardinal, 
she said, Catholics want trans-
parency and leadership but 
primarily they want justice.

She said this means the 
bishops need to acknowl-
edge they caused scandal and 
“didn’t have the moral cour-
age” to stand up to Archbish-
op McCarrick.Eden said she doesn’t 

doubt that many bishops 
didn’t know of the situation 
and some may have even tried 
to do something to stop it, but 
they still should “act collegi-
ally” and “collectively have to 
make reparation.”She reiterated this mes-

sage in a 9 August column in 
The Catholic Herald, a weekly 
publication based in London, 
stressing that the bishops 
need to do public acts of pen-
ance for “the sins of bishops 
and all clerics” and “those 
who enabled or failed to act 
against such wrongdoers.”“All the faithful need to ex-

amine themselves and repent 
of their role in failing to pro-
tect others, whether minors 
or adults, from clerics who 
abused their power. But if 
such repentance is to have its 
proper effect, leading to repa-
ration and conversion of life, it 
needs to be modeled by those 
entrusted with governing the 
faithful,” she wrote.

She said this action would 
show the bishops understand 
that the “sins of shepherds 
have a particularly destruc-
tive impact upon the entire 
church” and that “if even one 
bishop is guilty, the entire col-
lege (of bishops) owes repara-
tion to God” to begin the heal-
ing process.In an email to CNS, she said 

that in light of the grand jury 
report, the call for public pen-
ance she has spoken about is 
“needed as an integral part of 
a larger effort on the part of 
the US bishops to acknowl-
edge wrongdoing on every 
level.”

An appropriate apology, 
she reiterated: “is not merely 
saying ‘I was sorry’; it requires 
saying ‘I was wrong.’”She noted many Catholics 

are “calling for resignations 
from bishops who have been 
publicly identified as having 
covered up for abusing priests 
or for McCarrick. But resig-
nations will not be enough to 
restore the public trust unless 
they are accompanied by col-
legial episcopal acts of pen-
ance.” The idea of “collegial 
penance” isn’t a new one but 
was suggested in the spring 
of 2002 during a US-Vatican 
summit on clerical sex abuse. 

One of the actions pro-
posed by the US prelates “was 
to declare a day of prayer and 
penance throughout the Unit-
ed States to implore reconcil-
iation in church life.” And at 
the bishops’ meeting in June 
that year, they chose 14 and 15 
August as days of prayer and 
repentance for their failures 
and invited Catholic priests 
and laypeople across the 
country to join them.Quoting The Politics of 

Penance, a 2016 book by the-
ologian Michael Griffin, Eden 
said “just a handful of bishops 
followed through” with pub-
lic observances of penance, 

which the USCCB made op-
tional.

In 2016, Pope Francis 
asked episcopal conferences 
around the world to observe a 
“Day of Prayer and Penance” 
for survivors of sexual abuse 
within the Church. The USC-
CB marked this at the start of 
their spring meeting that year 
at a 14 June Mass at SS. Peter 
and Paul Cathedral in Indian-
apolis.

But the bishops’ recom-
mended “Prayer for Healing 
and Reconciliation,” Eden 
said, focused on “’those’ peo-
ple who caused pain, rather 
than themselves.”On a diocesan level, she 

wrote, “a bishop’s penitential 
act might be a Mass and Holy 
Hour, or it might be repenting 
in sackcloth and ashes outside 
his cathedral. But it should be 
public, and it should include 
the clearly stated intention of 
making reparation as a bishop 
on behalf of the apostolic col-
lege to which he belongs.”Eden has written about 

finding personal healing 
through the examples of the 

saints, which she writes about 
in her book: My Peace I Give 
You: Healing Sexual Wounds 
With the Help of the Saints.

When she spoke to CNS 
last year about how the 
church could play a role in the 
#MeToo movement, she said 
the saints show a path forward 
for the country’s current crisis 
because they were “bold and 
courageous in speaking the 
truth and speaking when they 
saw people being abused and 
oppressed in any way.” - cns

The Rwandan Catholic bishops’ conference urged the 
government of President Paul 
Kagame to preserve religious 
rights after government officials closed thousands of 

churches and mosques. The 
buildings remained locked because of what was said were health and safety issues, 

Rwanda closes down churches

A penitential act might be a Holy Hour 
– or it might be repenting in sackcloth 
and ashes

Dawn Eden Goldstein

Pennsylvania Attorney General Josh Shapiro speaks to the media. 
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Greg Burke, Vatican spokesman, is seen with Pope Francis speaking to journalists aboard a flight to Rome in 2017. 
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Dawn Eden Goldstein has written about finding healing after suf-

fering sexual abuse as a child.  
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each day there is a new scan-
dal in the news.

Child abuse and failures to 
report.  Euthanasia.  Abortion.  
Sex scandals.  And that’s just 
the stuff we know about!

It’s a tough time to be Cath-
olic, especially this week.  But 
we won’t be doing it alone.

A week 
when 
prayer is 
needed 

This weekend, I’m in 
South Australia de-
livering several talks 
with the theme of: 

“It’s tough being Catholic 
sometimes.”  

Planned months ago, I 
didn’t realise that these talks 
would occur in advance of 
what is probably going to be 
the toughest week Catholics 
have faced in a long time.

This Tuesday, Archbishop 
Philip Wilson, former Arch-
bishop of Adelaide, will be 
back in court, with the judge 
to decide whether he is suit-
able for home detention or 
whether he must serve a pris-
on sentence of six months 
for failing to report claims of 
child sexual abuse.  

Whatever happens, the 
decision is sure to attract an-
other round of media cover-
age, commenting on the ‘un-
precedented’ conviction and 
sentencing, with additional 
commentary surrounding his 
recent resignation as well.

Also on Tuesday, the feder-
al Senate will begin debating 
a bill that, if passed, will pave 
the way for euthanasia and 
assisted suicide to be legal-
ised in the Northern Territo-
ry and the Australian Capital 
Territory.  

Senator David Leyonhjelm, 
who will introduce the bill 
into the Senate, has intention-
ally turned this into an an-
ti-faith issue. 

Writing in last week’s Aus-

tralian Financial Review, 
Senator Leyonhjelm framed 
the debate as a decision on 
whether or not you wanted 
religion and religious people 
telling you what to do with 
your life (and death.)  

Three days have been set 
aside for the debate, so we 
can expect to see a lot of back 
and forth from pro-suicide - 
and anti-Church – commen-
tators, many of whom will use 
the current scandals in the 
Church to argue that it no lon-
ger has moral authority.  

On Thursday, while the 
euthanasia debate is wrap-
ping up and a vote potential-
ly occurring, the Queensland 
Palaszczuk government will 
introduce the Termination of 
Pregnancy Bill.

If passed, the bill would 
make abortion legal, even up 
to birth. 

It would force doctors and 
other medical professionals 
who conscientiously object to 
abortion to nonetheless par-
ticipate by referring a woman 
seeking an abortion to some-
one who will perform it. 

And it would prevent any-
one trying to persuade a 
woman out of undergoing an 
abortion, even through prayer 
or offers of help, from coming 
within 150 metres of an abor-
tion clinic. 

And for those of us follow-
ing what is happening in the 
Church in the United States 
at the moment, it seems that 

It should not be lost on any 
of us that, in such a difficult 
week, we celebrate the So-
lemnity of the Assumption of 
Our Lady, and the feast of St 
Maximilian Kolbe, the Apos-
tle of consecration to her and 
the founder of the Militia Im-
maculatae – the army of the 

Immaculate One – to work 
for the conversion of sinners 
and enemies of the Catholic 
Church.  

At a time when the Church 
in Australia needs the inter-
cession of the whole commu-
nion of saints, God – in His 
providence – has arranged 
it so that this week, we have 
a couple of heavy-hitters on 
our side.

At a time when the Church 
in Australia needs the faith-
ful more united in prayer, 
God – in His providence – has 
ensured that one of our two 
remaining holy days of ob-
ligation occurs smack in the 
middle of the week.

This is going to be a big 
week, to be sure, but it’s also a 
time of grace.

In the coming days, pol-
iticians and media seeking 
to push an anti-Church, an-
ti-life agenda will try to give 
us many reasons to be silent 
about, or at least embarrassed 
by, our Catholic faith.

We have a choice between 
keeping our heads down and 
our mouths closed, or to re-
spond to the challenge with 
increasing boldness, backed 
by the truth of what the 
Church teaches about the dig-
nity of human life from con-
ception until natural death.  

And we best do that not by 

Children and members of US faith groups protest the Trump administration’s treatment of immigrants. PHOTO: CNS, Jason Miller

There are big challenges ahead 
for Catholics: do we respond 

In the coming days, politicans and media 
seeking to push an anti-Church, anti-life 
agenda will try to give us reasons to re-
main silent and embarrassed by our faith”

Monica Doumit

To The poinT with Monica Doumit
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tweens and teens understand adolescence and be bet-
ter at talking with their children and helping them learn to 
manage their emotions. 

Courses are run online, and bookings are essential – 
the course calendar is available at catholiccare.org or by 
calling 13 18 19

Family Dispute Resolution
The Christmas and New Year period can be stressful for 

families and difficult for those who have experienced a fam-
ily breakdown, often it is the children who suffer as parents 
go to war against each other and struggle to provide safe 
and stable environments for their children.

CatholicCare Sydney’s Family Dispute Resolution ser-
vices provide professional assistance with mediation for 
separated parents and couples experiencing separation 
and divorce.

Accredited, impartial, and supportive mediators help with 
parenting arrangements, property and financial arrange-
ments, navigating the family law system, developing child 
support agreements, and supporting decision making in 
the best interests of children.

Mediation offices are available in Sydney City, Lewisham, 
Bankstown, Liverpool, and Sutherland and can help avoid 
costly litigation through the Family Court system.

CatholicCare Sydney helps remind parents to put their 
children first during the difficult period of separation. Work-
ing with parents, practical strategies appropriate to the 
child’s age can be developed, including support groups 
for children. 

Owl Kids is a group program for children who have ex-
perienced family separation, providing a safe space for 
children to navigate the changes in their family using art 
and leisure therapy. Owl Kids is for children aged 7-12 years 
of age and runs during school holidays. 

Call 13 18 19 for more information or visit catholiccare.org

Christmas appeal
Young families across the Archdiocese of Sydney are find-
ing it particularly difficult this year to manage the ever-
increasing cost of living, and the anxiety and pressure is 
amplified over the Christmas period. CatholicCare Sydney 
urges all our supporters and community members to visit 
our website catholiccare.org and go to the Donate page 

– our annual Christmas Appeal has launched featuring a 
young family from our HOPE Program and we need do-
nations large and small to enable us to support a great 
number of families in the community. 

CatholicCare CEO Alastair McGibbon shares a message 
of thanks and reminds us of our guiding principle to carry 
out works of charity and love, particularly at this special 
time of year. 

“Christmas is not only a time to celebrate and appreciate 
our blessings but also a time to reflect on the year we have 
had and look forward to the new year. Please help us ease 
the burden on many families by giving generously to our 
Christmas appeal – help us to help families across Sydney 
look towards a brighter 2024.”

Catholiccare.org/donate

SAFEGUARDING

Safeguarding Audits

2023 Safeguarding  
Self-Assessment Declaration
For those Parishes and Chaplaincy Communities that have 
not been selected to participate in the Australian Catholic 
Safeguarding Ltd (ACSL) Audit of the National Catholic Safe-
guarding Standards, you are instead being asked to com-
plete the 2023 Safeguarding Self-Assessment Declaration 
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The Declaration is a one-page document where you will 
be asked to answer either ‘yes’ or ‘no’ to seven questions. 
At the end of the document, you will be asked to declare 
that the information you have provided is true to the best 
of your knowledge.  

We suggest for your own benefit you also review your 
Continuous Improvement Plan from last year and check you 
have made progress in this area if required, however you 
do not need to report this back to us at this stage. 

Please complete and return the Declaration to 
safeguardingenquiries@sydneycatholic.org   

by 18th December 2023.
Anna Sammut

Safeguarding Officer - Training and Development

Safeguarding Bite  
No.61

Safeguarding Feedback
Safeguarding Office welcomes all feedback from 

clergy and parishioners in the Archdiocese.  
Send feedback via the Safeguarding website.

CONTACT US



THE LAST word:   
worK HEALTH & SAFETY

Doug can be contacted for  any WHS concerns on: 
Email:   douglas.oloughlan@sydneycatholic.org P
Mob:    0466 486 731

cchheemmiiccaall  ccoommpplliiaannccee  ((  mmssddss  rreeggiisstteerrss))

INCORRECTLY STORING OR MISUSE OF CHEMICALS CAN LEAD TO 
ILLNESS, INJURY ( EG: BLINDNESS, BURNS) OR EVEN  DEATH. IT IS 
LEGISLATION  TO KEEP A CHEMICAL REGISTER AND STORE CHEMICALS 
SECURELY. ALWAYS KEEP CHEMICALS IN ORIGINAL CONTAINERS, AND 
LABEL OTHERS AS REQUIRED IF YOU NEED TO( EG: SPRAY BOTTLES).


